


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
One of my primary responsibilities as Coordinator of the Mississippi River Collaborative (MRC) is to 
organize and execute semi-annual conferences in various cities. I cannot imagine doing this without the 
assistance of Vicky Dyer at Helms-Briscoe. 
 
Vicky begins assisting me nearly six months before a scheduled conference and is just an email or phone 
call away until after the conference concludes. Then we quickly begin work on the next one!  
 
In the world of meeting planning, MRC is one of the smaller players, I’m sure, so it would be easy to get 
overlooked. But when Vicky calls a hotel or conference center on my behalf, all of a sudden, I’ve got the 
purchase power of thousands behind me. That matters. 
 
What also matters is courtesy, professionalism, and timely responses, all of which I get in spades from 
my Helms-Briscoe representative. The relationship between MRC and Helms-Briscoe (and between me 
and Vicky Dyer) is the very definition of mutually-beneficial. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kathy R. Hawes 
Coordinator 
Mississippi River Collaborative 
 
 
 


